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Docket Room

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Ave. Room 2001

San Francisco, CA 94102

Re:
Proceeding A.99-09-049


Decision D.00-07-017


Summer 2000 Energy Efficiency Initiative

To whom it may concern:  

The Distributed Power Coalition of America, DPCA, is aware of the Commission’s recent approval of funding to support reliability programs, which includes distributed energy resource options. The economic and public safety issues occasioned by recent shortages of electricity are of concern to our industry and our association. For this reason we strongly support the Commission’s action and offer these thoughts.  

California leads the nation in promoting energy efficiency by developing a crediting mechanism with a standard performance contract, with shared savings to owners and energy service companies. The CPUC should consider expanding these options to include DG, provided that onsite generation takes demand off the grid. This could be best accomplished by utilizing a combination of technologies, using each to best advantage based on location, use patterns and site concerns. These technologies include photovoltaics on new single family homes, natural gas fuel cells in existing multi-unit apartment buildings, natural gas fired microturbines or clean IC reciprocal engines in small and medium commercial properties. 

Another approach that utilizes distributed resources was recently developed by PJM, the ISO for Pennsylvania, New Jersey and Maryland. It provides a payment to end users who are able to remove a significant load off the grid during times of critical shortage, either by shutting down operations or by operating on site generators to provide energy for the facility. This program was launched as a direct result of a summer reliability initiative instituted by the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission. The details of this program are available on the PJM web site, at www.pjm.com. 

In the short term, a similar system could be established in California for use during Stage One and Stage Two Emergencies to assist with load displacement. Two areas of the state that could be targeted for immediate action are the San Francisco peninsula and San Diego County. In the longer term the CPUC may wish to reward investments in DER infrastructure that would permanently remove load throughout the state.

Please be assured of DPCA’s continued support for approaches that assist in resolving this critical public need.

Sincerely,
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Sarah McKinley

Executive Director


